Appendix A
Draft Cabinet response to recommendations of the Scrutiny Committee

The document sets out the draft response of the Cabinet Member to recommendations made by the Scrutiny Committee on 08 November 2022 concerning the Corporate Procurement Strategy 2022-2025. The Cabinet is asked to amend and agree a formal response as appropriate. 

	Recommendation
	Agree? 
	Comment

	1. That the Council gives consideration to setting out the reasoning for targeting according to type of housing rather than financial need of tenants and whether this is likely to be the case in the future.
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	A more detailed explanation of the approach to targeting properties for inclusion in the Social Housing Decarbonisation Fund 2.1 bid than that set out in the Cabinet paper will be published. This will form part of the Equalities Impact Assessment that is required within the bid documentation.
 
As Government sets out detailed qualifying criteria in each bidding round for retrofit funding, and as the criteria typically changes from one bidding round to the next, it is impossible for the Council to determine to what extent the financial needs of tenants will form part of the targeting approach for future retrofit programmes. However, the Council has a target to retrofit 95% of all Council housing currently below EPC C rating up to that level or better by 2030, and to bring all its Council housing to net zero carbon rating by 2040.










